
 

 

 

PROGRESS REPORT 

Erf Number  Erven 292, 293, 294 & 311 Sedgefield 

Type of application  Departure & Amendment of an approved Site Development Plan 

Pre-application date  10 July 2012 

Date submitted 26 September 2019 

Objection period 

expiry date 

13 December 2019 

Requested 

comments/objections 

received 

17 January 2020 

Follow up dates 03 February 2020 

06 February 2020 

11 February 2020 

24 February 2020 

Received 

comments/objections 

24 February 2020 

VPM sent response to 

comments/objections 

received 

02 March 2020  

ASSESSMENT PHASE FOLLOW UP DATES 

Date Response 

11 June 2020 No response.  

16 June 2020 20 July 2020 - busy with assessment report.  

06 August 2020 07 August 2020 - Draft report done, but the application will not make it to the next 

Authorised Official meeting, but in the one to follow, which will occur in 

approximately three weeks from now.  

25 August 2020: Follow up email was sent to Steward Mqhele. 



Any new developments on the application? 

01 September 2020 – Response from Steward: 

No unfortunately not, there are no new development yet. I am forwarding the application to the Senior 

Planner before the deadline on Thursday (03 September 2020) to be one of the ones to be considered for the 

next Authorised Meeting (14 September 2020). 

01 September 2020 – Response from VPM Planning CC: 

Since there are no developments on the attached herewith applications, when can we expect feedback? 

You have been promising to attend to them, but nothing is happening. 

From our side we provided you with everything that you need and requested.   

01 September 2020 – Response from Steward: 

I am doing the best I can, it might seem as if nothing is happening when you only look at your applications 

and the list that you have. The list of applications I am working with is much more extensive. As I have 

explained in my email, I am sending items to Shaun tomorrow to review. Yours is on the list. I cannot tell you 

when the decision will be ready as I also do not know. One of your Items is going to the Authorised Official 

and the other is going to the Tribunal. From my perspective, both can be before a decision-maker this month 

still. 

31 August 2020: Follow up email was sent to Marlene Boyce (Director). 

Could you perhaps assist us with this Minor Application? We have submitted the application 11 months ago 

and still nor response. Our client has now run out of patients. We really cannot go on like this . There are 

many other minor applications that are in a similar time line scenario. These are very simple applications, with 

no objections and they should be finalised within 4 months.  

Your assistance in this matter will be appreciated. 

01 September 2020 – Response from Marlene: 

I have been informed that the report is being finalised by the relevant officials for my consideration on 14 

September.  

15 September 2020: Follow up email was sent to Steward Mqhele. 

We just following up to hear if the item was considered then? 

16 September 2020 – Response from Steward: 

Sorry, unfortunately not. The application was not yet ready to be considered. I was not in support with the 

application as it was, but I was hoping to have a conversation with you first before I submit the application 

for a decision. As the application is now, I am not in-support of the application. I will try and contact you 

later today on the issues I have with the application after the training course. 



05 November 2020: Follow up email was sent to Marlene Boyce (Director). 

Another two months have passed, and we have still not been able to obtain approval for this minor 

amendment. How is it possible that an un-opposed minor amendment of an approved development can take 

more than a year to resolve? The case officer has just informed me that the item was once again not ready 

for presentation at the authorised official meeting scheduled for last week, but that it will be ready for the 

next one. This has been going on since June.  This case officer is not only making false promises to us but also 

to you as you can see from the emails below. 

Could you please assist with this application as a matter of urgency? 

06 November 2020 – Response from Marlene: 

I have discussed this with Steward and Shaun copied herein. Steward informs me that at the conclusion of the 

assessment of the application, it was not submitted for the authorised official approval and that he had, in 

fact, prepared a report for consideration by the KMPT that was supposed to be tabled for the October agenda. 

He reported to me that he informed you of this and that you then submitted further information for him to 

have to reconsider his recommendation. It is noted that he has to apply his mind to the further information 

which you submitted and that it is causing the further delay in the finalisation of his report, as the merits are 

not as simple as is suggested. 

Tabling of items for the KMPT meeting for November is due next week and I can request him to table the 

previous draft report that he had ready for the KMPT for the November meeting and that you present the 

additional information at that forum on 24 November. 

01 September 2020 – Response from VPM Planning CC: 

Thank you for your prompt reply. It is much appreciated.  

The additional information submitted was unrelated to the application, it was just a case study to assisting 

the case officer in understanding the previous zoning scheme requirements for group housing.  We have 

welcomed this opportunity to assist. However,  in June 2019 we had a pre-application meeting during which 

the technicalities of the application were discussed and all attending town planners have received the 

proposal and suggested procedures in a positive light. Based on the outcome of the technical pre-application 

meeting we have prepared and submitted the application accordingly.  So, we were a bit surprised that after 

more than a year into the application process, the case officer intends to reject the application based on a 

technicality which should have been identified as a concern at the pre-application stage or the very least at 

the technical assessment phase that precedes the formal acceptance of the application. 

We would prefer not to present the Tribunal with a negative recommendation and request that the case 

officer prioritise this application for a positive recommendation to the authorized official. If this is not possible 

then I would welcome an opportunity to address your forum in November. 

We thank you for your assistance in this matter and hope that in the future these matters can be resolved up 

front. I apologize if my previous letter was too strong, but the timelines as set out in your Land Use Planning 

Bylaw does create a legitimate expectation in our clients and there is a point in time where pleasantries are 

lost. 



 

 

11 November 2020 – Mike Roets (Developer) requested to meet with the Director to discuss the 

matter/application. 

11 November 2020 – Response from Marlene: 

Kindly indicate what the issues are that you would need to discuss before I can make such a commitment. 

11 November 2020 – Mike Roets (Developer) responded: 

Thank you for your prompt response. 

Some of the issues are contained in the emails below, but I just been informed by Lizemarie from VPM Town 

Planners that this matter is now going to the tribunal council, and I cannot understand why.  There was never 

an issue with this application, as previously mentioned, until now.  I would like to speak to someone to explain 

to me why this application is seen as negative now, since there was never a reason to believe it was, since the 

pre application meeting in June 2019. 

11 November 2020 – Response from Marlene: 

Good Day, Mr Roets 

Kindly take note that this application has been tabled for consideration on 24 November 2020. You and your 

planner are afforded the opportunity to address the planning tribunal on the recommendation on the date. I 

have copied Mr Campher, the tribunal administrator into this mail, so that you can confirm your attendance 

and your request to address the tribunal, so that you can make representations regarding the outcome of the 

application. 

I trust that you find this in order. 

TRIBUNAL DATES 

24 November 2020 
Postponed.  

02 December 2020 
Postponed.  

10 December 2020 Item was deferred to the next Tribunal Meeting and additional information was 

requested.    

26 January 2021 
Application rejected.  


